## THE SALINA JOURNAL

SALINA, KANSAS

July 23, 1938

Dr. F. C. Allen
Department of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog

I received your letter this morning concerning the election of Miss Ruth Baker as a physical education teacher in the Salina schools.

Your recommendation concerning Miss Baker carried a great deal of weight with us in our selection of a teacher for this position.

As you know her sister has taught in our schools and her work is very satisfactory. It is our hope and expectation that Miss Ruth will live up to her sister's record.

With kindest personal regards, I am,

Yours very truly

Earl CWrodward

ECW:s